
Roland Grimm 

22A Hilltop Rd 

London NW6 2PY 

24. Dec 2016 

 

 

Re: Planning Application  2016/6670T  

Response to consultation response from Mila Tanya Griebel of 2 Glady’s Rd. 

 

It is incomprehensible how, as a neighbour, Mrs Griebel can state that I have not kept 

the garden in a good state. Since I moved to 22 Hilltop Road in 1986 I have 

transformed the garden from an overgrown rubble strewn landfill site left by 

PCHA/Genesis into a beautiful nature reserve which is clearly appreciated by all 

creatures and most sensible humans. I will upload photos to show this transformation. 

 

The section of retaining wall bordering No 2 and No 4 Gladys road happens to be 

almost new and strong enough to withstand a minor earth quake. It is baseless and 

absurd for Mrs Griebel to allege that the protected tree is an accident waiting to 

happen.  

 

I believe the true reason for Mrs’ Griebel’ scare mongering letter is that she has an 

axe to grind. 

 

This is best summed up by the fact that Mrs Griebel will viciously complain about me 

softly playing a tune on an acoustic nylon strung guitar in my garden on a summer 

afternoon, yet I have never heard Mrs Griebel yelling from her balcony when her next 

door neighbours in Gladys Rd or Hemstal Rd  have used their gardens or balconies to 

have extremely noisy parties well into the early hours. 

 

 

Yours faithfully 

Roland Grimm 

 


